

Dear Woolloomooloo Community Members,

Weave Youth & Community Services
Gadigal Land, 49 McElhone Street, Woolloomooloo NSW 2011

The Weave Community Hub (WCH) is now called Weave Woolloomooloo (WW)!

The WCH was established and named in 2016 when Weave started working in Woolloomooloo and obtained the McElhone Street site. At that time, the hope was that WCH could be a hub/place for all members of the community.

At the end of 2021, after a few years of trying out what works, what doesn't and what is needed moving forward, WCH developed a new strategic direction to streamline our service delivery and focus specifically on children and young people aged 12-24 years, and families with children in their care under 12 years, with priority given to people living in the Woolloomooloo, Kings Cross and Darlinghurst. We also offer creative and innovative youth-led projects, events and groups that meet the needs of young people and build the capacity and cohesion of the community.

We think Weave Woolloomooloo is a good fit as we are building on Weave's history and profile, as well as describing the place based values we bring to what we still consider a relatively new community that we are working in. The new name represents the plans for Weave Woolloomooloo to become known as a safe, accessible place for local young people, young families and children living in Woolloomooloo and surrounding areas.

Kind Regards,

Kat Berdoukas **Program/Site Manager**Weave Woolloomooloo

E: <u>kat@weave.org.au</u> M: 0410 177 718